CITYPARK CIVIC ASSOCIATION

CITY PARK CITIZEN

Issue 17 September 1994

Meeting Set for September 20

The next general membership meeting of the City Park Civic Association will take place on Tuesday, September 20, 1994, at 7:30 P.M. The meeting will be held in the cafeteria of the Graham Road Elementary School, at 3036 Graham Road, near the intersection of Graham Road and Arlington Blvd.

Continued on page 2

Refuse Disposal Reminder



Residents should note that Fairfax County refuse collectors will pick up large or bulky items such as major appliances and piles of brush only by prior arrangement. Requests must be made by calling 550-3481 at least one day prior to the collection day (Friday).

Merely putting such items out at the curb is not sufficient; the special-collection crew WILL NOT pickup items from houses which have not previously called in their requests.

For more information, residents should consult the Fairfax County publication titled "Rules & Regulations Governing the Collection of Household Refuse and Recycling", 1993-1994 Edition. This booklet was mailed to every house which receives County refuse collection service.

Phase I Road Work Update

Construction of Phase I of the City Park Homes Drainage Improvements Project has been in progress since early June. Sanitary sewer replacement has been completed, and new water lines and storm drains are being installed.

The Phase I area consists of Summerfield Road from Arlington Boulevard to Chestnut Avenue, all of Adams Place, and the portion of Jefferson Avenue from Summerfield to the bridge over Tripps Run.

The prime contractor for Phase I is Tavares Concrete Company, based in Lorton. The Virginia Department of Transportation (VDoT) and Tavares Concrete signed a contract for \$997,663.25 on May 11, allowing construction to begin. The water and sanitary sewer work is being executed by Ram Development Corporation, a utility subcontractor working for Tavares.

Construction surveying began early in the project. Unlike the engineering survey conducted earlier, the purpose of this work is to establish the grade and alignment of the new road, curb and gutter, sidewalk, and underground utility lines.

On June 6, Boltons Tree Care, under contract with Tavares Concrete, began removal of most of the trees in the VDoT right of way in the Phase I area. These trees were removed because their roots would have interfered with installation of the new storm drainage pipes and would damage the new road and sidewalk. The stumps were left high to facilitate removal as trenching is done for the new storm drain pipes.

On June 21, work began on replacement of the Fairfax County sanitary sewer mains from the lift pump station on Jefferson

Continued on page 2

In this issue

Home Security Seminar/Burglary Warning	4
Neighborhood Watch News	9
Yard Sale Set for Oct. 1 1	0

Sept. 20 Meeting cont'd. from p. 1

Parking is in the faculty/ staff lot behind the school. From the service road on the north side of Arlington Boulevard, Monticello is one block west of Graham Road, jiust past the Harvest Moon Restaurant. Entry to the building is through the front (Graham Road) doors only. Please note this is NOT the Devonshire Center.

A ramp is available, at the front of the building, for persons having mobility difficulties.

On the agenda...

- Progress report on VDoT street and drainage project Phase I, and news on Phase II and III timetables
- Details on Yard Sale
- Plans for Holiday Party
- Neighborhood Watch update
- as always, YOUR opinions: What should be our objectives? How can we achieve them?

All residents (homeowners and renters) of City Park Homes are welcome; however, voting will be limited to Association members. Membership is open to all residents.

To obtain more information about the meeting, to verify their membership status, or to request a membership application, interested persons should call Albert LaFrance on 536-2420.

Phase I Road Work Update continued from page 1

Avenue (near the bridge) to Summerfield Road, and from the intersection of Jefferson and Adams Place for approximately 300 feet north on Adams. A video inspection of these lines, by the County's Public Works Department, determined that replacement was needed. The remaining lines in the Phase I area were found to be serviceable and will not be replaced as part of this project.

County personnel also performed a video inspection of the new mains, to ensure that they had been properly installed. After the new pipes were laid, the sewer laterals, which connect each house to the main, were replaced at least up to the property line along the new mains. That work will help the homeowners adjoining the new mains avoid the expense of excavating the street to replace a failed sewer line in the future. After sewer replacement, work began on installation of new water mains. All of the mains in the Phase I area are to be replaced, along with the service lines which connect each home's water meter to the main. As of September 3, new mains have been installed on Jefferson Avenue, Adams Place, and on Summerfield Road from Arlington Boulevard to Kincaid Avenue. In addition, the main on Adams Place was placed in service after pressure testing, disinfection, and bacterial testing, and the houses along Adams have been connected to the new line with copper tubing.

Installation of new storm drainage pipes and inlets began on Jefferson Avenue around August 14. Delays have occurred in this work due to a conflict between the storm drainage pipe on Jefferson Avenue and a sanitary sewer main on Summerfield Road.

Two office trailers have been set up along the Arlington Boulevard service road, near Summerfield Road. One is used by the Tavares Concrete's project superintendent, the other by VDoT's inspector.

The red metal box with the "Radioactive" warning signs, adjacent to the VDoT inspector's office, is a storage locker for a nuclear moisture/density tester. The inspector uses this instrument to ensure that the soil and crushed stone under the new roadway have been compacted to the degree required by State specifications. Adequate compaction of the roadbed will be critical to the durability of our new street pavement.

The City Park Civic Association's Public Works Committee is working closely with VDOT and Tavares Concrete to assist in

continued on page 3

continued from page 2

communication with the affected residents. Anyone having questions or concerns about the work may contact one of the Public Works Committee members listed below; the committee will try to promptly find an answer to any inquiries or work out a resolution to any problems.

Some notes for Phase I residents:

- From time to time, VDoT or the contractor may distribute notices about temporary on-street parking restrictions or driveway obstructions. Our cooperation with these work zones is necessary for efficient construction operations. If a resident is disabled or would otherwise suffer an exceptional hardship from limited access, he or she may contact a committee member so that some accommodation can be arranged.
- Numerous survey stakes and other markings have been placed in the work area. The tall stakes with writing on them identify a particular location. For example, a stake marked "30+50" "and 20' O/S CL" indicates a point 50 feet past station 30 (stations are 100 ft. intervals) along the street centerline, and offset 20 feet to the left or right of the centerline. The stakes are offset from so they can be used when the roadway has been excavated.

Adjacent to each of these flat stakes is a square peg (called a hub), near ground level, with a small nail. This indicates the exact point referred to by the flat stake. It is extremely important that the hubs not be disturbed, either by moving them horizontally or by changing their depth. The reason for the latter caution is that the surveyors and construction crews will use the tops of the hubs as elevation references to control the grade of the new road and other facilities.

If a resident suspects that a survey marker has been disturbed, he or she should advise the contractor, the VDoT inspector, or a committee member. Doing so may save considerable time, money, and inconvenience.

The contractor will soon begin using a powerful vibratory roller to compact the roadbed. Residents near this work area should take care to secure delicate objects, such as vases, ceramic figurines, and glassware, which could be knocked over or made to fall from shelves as a result of the vibrations.

-Albert LaFrance

The Public Works Committee

Co-Chairpersons:

Susie Brooks 6807 Chestnut Ave. 237-0894

Mary Ann Daly 2915 Adams Place 532-2406

Members:

Jane Chapman 2904 Westcott St. 532-1188

Betty Charles 2934 Woodlawn Ave. 534-4962

Bob Donohue 6805 Chestnut Ave. 538-7193

Albert LaFrance 6800 Jefferson Ave. 536-2420

Condolences

Our deepest sympathy and condolences go to the family of Mrs. Virginia "Dean" Scerbo. Dean and her husband Tony moved to Chestnut Avenue in 1961. She is survived by her husband Tony, three sons: Kenny, Lou and Joe; two daughters, Connie and Terry and her grandchildren. She was well known by her neighbors. She loved to cook, enjoyed baking bread and sitting on her front porch.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 11 MAY 1994

A brief meeting of the City Park Civic Association's Board of Directors was held immediately following the annual meeting on 11 May 1994. Board members Steve Armstrong, Jim Baker, Susie Brooks, Jane Chapman, Betty Charles, Mary Ann Daly, Jim Feagins and Albert LaFrance all voted to continue with the same officers: President Albert LaFrance, Vice-President Betty Charles, Secretary Susie Brooks and Treasurer Jim Feagins. A motion was made, seconded and passed to adjourn the meeting with plans for a meeting scheduled for 14 June 1994.

> —Susie Brooks —Secretary

CPCA 1994 Calendar

Sep. 14—Board of Directors meeting

Sep. 20—General membership meeting

Oct. 1-Yard Sale

Oct. 11—Board of Directors meeting

Nov. 8—Board of Directors meeting

Nov. 15—General membership meeting

December 9—Holiday Party, Devonshire Center

Home Security Seminar Offered By Fairfax County Police

The Crime Prevention Office of the Fairfax County Police Department is offering a three-part seminar on home security. The first night will focus on door and window hardware (locks, door construction, hinges, etc.) including the advantages, disadvantages, and alternatives to costly hardware. The second night's topic will be alarms and lighting. The third night is personal safety, with subjects such as safes, fire safety, rape prevention, assault prevention, and personal safety devices.

Please plan to attend from 7:15 to 9:00 P.M. on September 22, 28, and October 6 at the Mason District Police Station, 6507 Columbia Pike, Annandale.

This series will be repeated in the spring, so each missed night may be made up at that time. Please call me on 241-0573 if you have any questions, or if you would like to carpool.

Neighborhood Watch Training

The next Neighborhood Watch Training session will be held on October 13, 7:30 P.M., at the police station.

WARNING

Several homes in our community have been burglarized recently. One home, on Woodlawn Avenue, was entered by breaking a window. The thief stole a stereo and exited through a side door. The resident was on vacation.

A second home, on Monroe Place, was entered by prying open a basement door. Televisions, a VCR, and a radio were stolen.

On Arlington Boulevard, a toolbox containing several hundred dollars worth of tools was removed from a yard.

PLEASE BE ON THE LOOKOUT AND REPORT ANY SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITIES TO THE POLICE IMMEDIATELY!

FOR EMERGENCIES AND CRIMES IN PROGRESS, DIAL 911.

FOR NON-EMERGENCIES, OR TO MAKE A REPORT BY PHONE, DIAL 691-2131

-Pam deWolfe

Annual Meeting Held 11 May 1994

The third annual meeting of the City Park Civic Association was held on Wednesday, 11 May 1994 in the multi-purpose room of the Devonshire Center.

President Albert LaFrance announced the meeting was called to order as required by the By-Laws at 7:35 P.M.

Secretary's Report

Secretary Susie Brooks requested that in the interest of saving time the reading of the minutes of the last general meeting held on 11 January 1994 and the Board meeting held on 12 April 1994 be waived. She stated that copies of the recently distributed City Park Citizen with a write up of the minutes was available for anyone who may not have had the opportunity to read them.

Treasurer's Report

Treasurer Jim Feagins announced that the Association had filed the 1993 Tax Return. No taxes had been required for payment. The association took in \$672.25 and spent \$599.30 with approximately \$700.00 in the existing treasury.

Election of Board Members

President Albert LaFrance announced that four nominations had been received by the Elections Secretary, Kathy Ault. The nominees were Susie Brooks, Betty Charles, Mary Ann Daly and Albert LaFrance. He called for nominations from the floor; none were made. A motion was made, seconded and passed to elect the four nominees by acclamation. The fifth seat will be filled at the next general meeting. The positions on the Board are on a staggered basis of 2 year terms.

Public Works

Co-Chairpersons Susie Brooks and Mary Ann Daly (along with committee members present, Jane Chapman, Betty Charles and Albert LaFrance) announced that a meeting with VDoT's Construction Manager John Phillips was being arranged. Albert LaFrance answered many questions that were presented by members. He has interacted with and is monitoring VDoT's activities regarding the Phase I project. He announced that a VDoT inspector will be on site to oversee day to day operations and that the Public Works Committee has a meeting planned and will then circulate periodic updates as construction gets underway.

Neighborhood Environment

Chairperson Betty Charles was introduced and noted the largest potholes within the community appear to be located on Woodlawn, Westcott, Chestnut and Jefferson. She gave out the VDoT Headquarter's telephone number (703-207-7321) for pothole problems. She stated that she will conduct a pothole survey and fax a list to VDoT. Members were encouraged to contact Ms. Charles if any further problems occurred with potholes.

Jefferson Village Park Plaques

Background: The Kiwanis Club had donated \$250.00 in 1992 to the City Park Civic Association. At the 13 January 1992 General Membership meeting Bob Hull who was the Providence

District Representative at the time, announced that a donation had been received to erect two plaques at the Jefferson Village Park which, after a unanimous vote by the membership, is to read: In appreciation of the residents of City Park Homes who built this park in 1947 and donated it to the citizens of Fairfax County in 1980". A discussion was again held regarding the status of the signs. A motion was made to eliminate the proposal of erecting such a sign. The motion was not seconded, therefore, did not pass. The requirements and specifications of the sign are still being researched and a status report will be given by Susie Brooks at the next general meeting.

Frozen Dairy Bar Site

A lengthy discussion took place regarding the preliminary plans and meetings held by the Parkwood Corporation regarding the proposed future development of an amusement center on the Frozen Dairy Bar site. Several members stated that Westlawn and Greenway Downs has endorsed the development, however Sleepy Hollow has opposed the proposal. Some members felt the Association would have an opportunity to have input into the development. Some felt there would be opportunities for employment stating also that the artist's renderings presented were impressive and in good taste. A further discussion concerned possible traffic problems within the area. It was noted an article had been printed in the 6 May 1994 publication of the Fairfax Journal with divided opinions. It was the general consensus of members that anyone who would want to comment is encouraged to do so. The Civic Association decided not to take a position on the issue at this time. A proposal was made that the Neighborhood Environment Committee look into the questions which occur and obtain some additional information. Until a zoning request is filed with the county nothing can be accomplished - either for or against the proposal. Neighborhood Environment Chairperson Betty Charles will check into arranging another meeting with Parkwood and will send out another flyer. Joe Leocha suggested that the Civic Association shall, after review of the proposal, take a vote a the next general meeting to support or oppose the development's proposals.

Neighborhood Watch

Chairperson Pam deWolfe stated there is nothing more to report than what is in the current newsletter. A planned potluck dinner fell through due to lack of attendees. A dinner will be rescheduled for sometime in October 1994. She noted that the National Night Out is scheduled for 2 August 1994 encouraging members to attend. Also, that Loehmann's Plaza has a squad of police officers on bicycle patrol.

Closing Comments by President

President Albert LaFrance announced the annual picnic has been set for 25 June 1994 from 4:00 P.M. to 7:00 P.M. He also extended a special thanks to Tom Saunders for his hard work and dedication to the City Park Citizen newsletter. Tom has donated many long hours of his time to the layout, design and finalization of the newsletter. Albert also thanked Susie Brooks, Jane Chapman and Mary Ann Daly for bagging the newsletters that were recently distributed together with the Fairfax County Handbooks which were provided through the courtesy of Katherine Hanley's (Providence District Supervisor) office.

Recognition of CPCA President

Neighborhood Environment Chairperson Betty Charles then surprised Albert in his closing remarks by stating that it takes a lot of people to make a successful venture. Some who attend meetings, participate on committees and those who contribute in large of small ways. However, she wanted to recognize Albert LaFrance his hard work and dedication as president for the past 3 years.

Albert can be spotted throughout the neighborhood on any given day looking out for the interests of the neighbors. He has spent many hours serving on each committee interacting with non-members, members, chairpersons and officials. Ms. Charles stated that on behalf of the City Park Civic Association "Hats Off to Albert" presenting him with a hat inscribed with the words "City Park Citizen". After a well deserved round of applause Albert expressed his thanks. A motion was made, seconded and passed to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 P.M.

-Susie Brooks -Secretary

General Meeting Held 25 July 1994

The City Park Civic Association general membership meeting was called to order by President Albert LaFrance at 7:30 P.M. on Monday, 25 July 1994.

Minutes of the annual meeting and board meeting held on 11 May 1994 were given by Secretary Susie Brooks.

President Albert Lafrance advised the first order of business was the election of a board member to fill the one remaining vacant position. Pam deWolfe was nominated. She was not present at the meeting but had indicated through Jane Chapman that she would accept if her nomination was approved. A motion was made, seconded and passed for Pam to fill the vacant position.

The Neighborhood Watch Committee report was given by Jane Chapman. She reminded everyone to try to attend the "National Night Out" scheduled for August 2nd. The event is to be held at the circle on Kincaid Avenue from 7:30 - 9:30 P.M. with ice cream, watermelon and soft drinks being made available. President LaFrance also encouraged attendance reminding everyone that last year's event was a huge success. Anyone needing further information was encouraged to contact Chairperson Pam deWolfe.

Neighborhood Environment Chairperson Betty Charles reported that no action of final decision has been made regarding the Frozen Dairy Bar site. Another discussion period was held regarding the site which ended with Ms. Charles stating that she would try to arrange a meeting with developers for proposed plans for the site. She also noted that VDoT construction can go until the end of the year. VDoT will not allow driveways to be installed until the work is complete. Ms. Charles is researching companies/contractors for paving driveways. Anyone who would like to refer a company/contractor was encouraged to contact her.

President Albert LaFrance announced he had attended a public meeting regarding the development of the 7 Corners Shopping Mall. He stated plans were proposed for three phases including a strip mall, free standing restaurants, possible hotels and the possibility of a conference center.

The Public Works Committee report was then given by Albert LaFrance with input from committee Chairpersons Mary Ann Daly and Susie Brooks as well as other committee members in attendance: Betty Charles and Jane Chapman. Original plans from VDoT did not include driveway aprons for residents who did not have existing driveways. The Public Works committee took a survey/inventory of the Phase I area; everyone except one family wanted driveway aprons. The committee submitted a request to VDoT who then submitted the requests to the contractors for inclusion in the project.

It was noted that major construction is underway on Adams, Jefferson and Summerfield Roads. Members in other phases interested in driveway aprons were encouraged to contact a public works committee member. Jean Lowrance stated that she had "good results" when she recently made a telephone call to Mr. Tom Barnes' office. A rather large pothole was filled in and she called and left a thank you message with his office. Mr. LaFrance also stated there is an on-site State Inspector monitoring the work on Phase I.

Marcia Cram was then introduced as Chairperson for the upcoming City Park yard sale. She stated tentative plans were made for 10 September 1994 (note: date has been changed to 1 October). A flyer will be forthcoming announcing details. Anyone interested in assisting with the details of the sale was encouraged to contact Marcia Cram.

A final brief discussion was held regarding planning for the next Holiday Party. Volunteers and ideas are needed to make it a successful event.

A motion was made, seconded and passed to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 P.M.

—Susie Brooks —Secretary

National Night Out a Tremendous Success!

Our second annual celebration of National Night Out was wonderful, despite the rain! City Park Homes joined in the celebration of National Night Out with an ice cream social. It started out a little soggy, but we had approximately 100 residents in attendance, a lot of porch lights on, and we were visited by Providence District Supervisor Kate Hanley, Chairman of the Board of Supervisors Tom Davis, Delegate Bob Hull, Fairfax County Police Officer David Cox (Mason District Crime Prevention Office), Patrol Officer Nguyen, and First Lieutenant Audrey Slyman, Deputy Commander, Mason District.

We had ice cream sundaes, root beer floats, watermelon, sodas and an evening of fun and information. I would like to thank the City Park Civic Association, without whom none of this would have been possible. Several people contributed their time and the few items that we lacked funding for. I would like to thank Albert LaFrance and the Newsletter Committee for distributing the flyers, Bob Donohue, Marsha Cram, Jane Chapman, Ed and Rachel deWolfe, Kelle Schnabel and Jane Warwick and her son Will for all of their contributions. None of this would have been possible without you.

After the merriment, we went for a stroll. I had originally planned that we would go through the neighborhood, perhaps caroling appropriate songs like "I'll Be Seeing You" but a severe bout with allergies prevented me from doing much more than just walking most of our walkers home. For this I do apologize and promise to try again next year. We did notice all of the porch lights that were on in support of National Night Out. Unfortunately, I did not see the satellite pictures that I told you about on the news. I understand that when they do show them, the whole country glows from all of the porch lights (National Night Out's official sign of support).

I was delighted and surprised when we got back to the circle and Susie Brooks, Marsha Cram and my husband Ed had cleaned everything up and put everything away! These folks will never know how much that meant to me. Thank you so much!

The children at the New Vista Day School, located in Boulevard Baptist Church received a treat too! We took all of the extra ice cream up to them. Needless to say, they were thrilled! This event was such a success, I'm all ready looking forward to next year! Who knows? Maybe we'll be one of the groups they showcase on the 11 o'clock news.

Issue 17 September 1994

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH

Calling all patrollers!! With summer here, our overburdened schedules and vacations, patrols are on the decline, but crime is increasing. If you are interested in becoming part of Neighborhood Watch, please contact me. I will let you know of the next training session as soon as possible. If you have been trained and are still interested, please contact me for a patrol shift. Patrolling is an easy and valuable asset to our community, and it only needs to take one hour of your time per month (extra time is always welcome though). You can do it while you are jogging, biking, driving or walking the dog! It seems like I am always asking you for help. We have 60 shifts per month to fill without taking vacations or illness into consideration. If you would like to help but are unable to patrol, I would like to have one person who could serve as a patrol reminder, making a few phone calls per week. Window Watching patrols are also available, which are done from the privacy of your own home! Call me on 241-0573 for more information.

In our crime report, City Park Homes had quite a few problems in one short weekend. One case of auto tampering was reported from Madison Place, the gas cap was removed from the vehicle and a cigarette was dropped into the tank. In the 6900 block of Farragut Avenue, several cars were broken into, searched and items were stolen. PLEASE NOTE: ALL OF THE CARS THAT WERE BROKEN INTO WERE UNLOCKED. There was also a stolen car reported in the 6900 block of Farragut Avenue.

A state highway inspector was attacked without apparent provocation on the service road for Arlington Boulevard.

Two women from Chestnut Avenue were harassed by a car full of men while they jogged, just outside of our community. PLEASE TAKE EXTRA CARE WHILE JOGGING, ESPECIALLY AT NIGHT.

Summertime crimes of lawn equipment or bicycles stolen from yards and porches, wallets stolen from lockers in health clubs, purses stolen from cars while the victim was swimming or "just running in for a minute" and purses or wallets stolen from shopping carts are also on the rise, although none have been reported in our community.

As I stated in a short speech that I gave at our National Night Out celebration, I have received DOZENS of calls in the 2 years that I have been coordinator and our patrollers have been flagged down with crime reports. This is great! We need to know about the crime trends in the neighborhood, but you need to report it to the police first. We are all private citizens, just like you. Even if we see a crime in progress, by law we cannot get involved past observing, calling the police and recording the events we witness. Some calls may now be reported by telephone. For example, if it is a "minor" crime, one that does not need an officer to respond, such as to report a theft, a small amount of things were taken, there were no witnesses, but you need to file a report for insurance purposes. Please report even minor instances, such as if your car was unlocked and gone through, but nothing is taken. These things need to be reported so that the police and I know when we have trouble brewing and take care of it before we have a major problem on our hands or perhaps we can catch them in the act!

COMMUNITY YARD SALE

October 1, 1994, 9-1

The City Park Civic Association will be sponsoring the annual community yard sale on Saturday, October 1 from 9am - 1pm. Here's the chance to clean out the basement, storage area or closet! Mark your calendars for a busy morning of bartering, selling and buying!

Here's how it works...

Residents conduct sales of their items at their residence. Participating residents' locations will be highlighted on maps which will be printed on the reverse side of flyers. These will be posted at various businesses in and around Falls Church, and will be distributed to participants for "shopper" reference on the 1st.

Ads will also be placed in the Washington Post, Fairfax Journal and Falls Church community newspaper.

Civic association members may participate free of charge. Non-members will be assessed a \$2 fee to cover costs of advertising. (This contribution may be used towards the \$5 Civic Association annual membership fee, if a resident chooses to join prior to September 24th.) Non-members will be contacted for pre-yard sale payment arrangements.

Anyone selling special items (baby toys, Queen Anne furniture, 10-speed bicycle, etc.) may have these listed in the flyer.

Those residents interested in participating may call one of the yard sale committee members to sign up. Please leave the following information when you call:

- Your name
- Address
- Phone #
- Any special items you plan to sell (limit three in the flyers).

Committee members are:

Marcia Cram-538-7193

Susie Brooks—237-0894

Lynn Sauer—536-0734

Please call for information if you are interested in helping.

Dear Fairfax County Residents:

Life just got simpler.

Many citizens have told us that Fairfax County's personal property tax/vehicle decal program was too complicated, so we've changed the billing and payment schedule.

Beginning this year, you'll get one combined bill for personal property taxes and vehicle decal fees (you may have received it already). Simply mail one payment before October 5th and you're done.

When we receive payment, we'll mail your '95 vehicle decals back to you. Please display the new decals on your vehicles as soon as you receive them.

Remember:

- Pay by mail.
- Pay before October 5.
- Display your new decals as soon as you get them.

We hope this new schedule is more convenient for you. For additional details, please call 222-8234 from 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. weekdays. Thank you.

-Fairfax County Office of Assessments and Office ofFinance

CitizenAdvertising

D.E.E.

Desktop & Editing Experts

Resumes, brochures, flyers, newsletters, books, legal documents. Writing, editing, desktop publishing in either Mac or IBM format.

Reasonable prices. Call Jim Dee at (202) 328-2872 during the day, (703) 960-5391 evening.

City Park Citizen
City Park Civic
Association Residents
Newsletter

OFFICERS

Albert LaFrance
President 536-2420
Betty Charles
Vice President
534-4962
Susie Brooks
Secretary 237-0894
Jim Feagins
Treasurer 237-8815

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Steve Armstrong Jim Baker Susie Brooks Jane Chapman Betty Charles Mary Ann Daly Pam deWolfe Jim Feagins Albert LaFrance

City Park Civic Association P.O. Box 2232 Falls Church, VA 22042

CLASSIFIED ADS

FOR SALE: 1983 Dodge Challenger (Two-door sedan) Black/black, 5 speed, power windows and mirrors, AM/FM w/graphic equalizer, all maintenance records, original owner, runs great, selling by choice not necessity, 143K miles, \$1000, 538-7193.

If you would like to place an ad in the CITIZEN, mail it to: CPCA, P.O. Box 2232, Falls Church, VA 22042 or call Albert LaFrance on 536-2420.

Business card size display ads are \$8.50 for members or \$11.25 for non-members. Please submit camera ready art (business-card size only) for business ads.

Classified ads are free for CPCA members.

TYPE OF AD:
BUSINESS/CARD FOR SALE WANTED SERVICES
RECOMMENDATIONS RENT-A-KID LOST AND FOUND

					v
					ŧ
		`			
	•				
			,		
	•				
·					
				÷.	

- CITY PARK CIVIC ASSOCIATION -Membership Application 94/95

Name(s)							
Childrens'	Names and Ages: (Optional; For Ev	ent Pl	anning):				
Address .			ang ay man Maria				
City			Sta	ate		Zip	
Phone							
DUES:	\$5.00 annually per househ Renewals are payable by Members joining between No	Mar ovem	ch 1 for all meml ber 1 and March	bers. 1 pay part-year d			
Mail to:	Please make check payable to City Park Civic Association. D: City Park Civic Association P.O. Box 2232 Falls Church, VA 22042						
I am inte	rested in serving on the follo	wing	committee(s):				
□F	Public Works		□ Welcomin	-			
	Neighborhood Watch		(New Nei □ Holiday Pa				
	Neighborhood Environment		□ Summer P	icnic			
	Newsletter		☐ Yard Sale				
□ I am w	villing to co-chair a committe	e.					
	orize publication of the follo c: (check all that apply)	wing	g information in th	ne City Park Civi	ic Associati	ion Community	
] My name] My street	_] My house num] My home telep				
Signed:				ite:			
] Please DO NOT list me in] I am interested in advertis with the details.	ı the	Directory.	ofession in the D	Pirectory. F	Please contact me	

	*** **** ***	